KETTERING TOWN FORUM

Meeting held – 5th February 2007

Present: 

Councillors Anderson (Chair), Councillors Adams, Burton, Civil, Corazzo, Don, Freer, Gordon, Hales, J. Henson, Jones, King, Malin,  Mayhew CC, Parker, Rennie and Scrimshaw.

Mick Scrimshaw (Shopmobility), Sgt. Pauline Sturman (Kettering Police) Sybil Gregory (Ability Northants) Gilbert Davis (Neighbourhood Watch), Keli Watts (Chamber of Trade)

Nicky Booth (Northamptonshire County Council)

Chris Hole (Tresham Institute – New Build Manager)

Graham Soulsby (Deputy Chief Executive – Kettering Borough Council)

Simon Richardson (Senior Planning Officer – Kettering Borough Council)

Pia Bellamy (Infrastructure and Asset Development Manager – KBC Community Services)

Ian White (Forum Administrator)

06.KTF.44
APOLOGIES 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors L. Henson, Smith-Haynes, Titcombe, Tod and West.  Neil Griffin (Deputy Chair – Newlands Centre), Robert Emery (Tresham Institute) and James Putt (A6 Towns Forum).

06.KTF.45
MINUTES

AGREED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Forum held on 27h November be approved and signed by the Chair.

06.KTF.46
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

Councillor Scrimshaw declared a prejudicial interest in Item 5 as a result of her involvement with the Extended Schools project.

Councillors Hales and Adams declared personal interests in Item 9 as members of Unison should discussion on this item involve staffing matters.

Councillor J. Henson declared an interest in Item 9 should discussion on the item involve taxi fares and charges.

Councillor Jones declared an interest on Item 8 as a member of Warkton Village Hall Committee.

06.KTF.47
PUBLIC SPEAKERS

Mr Ian Watts, a resident of St Mary’s Ward, was present at the meeting and indicated he wished to speak on Items 5 and 8 on the Agenda.

06.KTF.48
EXTENDED SCHOOLS


Members of the Forum received a presentation from Nicky Booth of the County Council in respect of the Extended Schools project. The presentation centred on proposals for development at St Mary’s School, Kettering and Mill Road Park, and the opportunities that this would afford in respect of the implementation of an extended school project, the provision of new facilities for local people and the enhancement of the existing green space area. Details of the results of consultation undertaken so far were submitted. It was noted that further consideration would need to be undertaken whilst the funding application for the proposals was developed.


Mr Ian Watts addressed the Forum in respect of his concerns regarding this issue, in particular who the bid for funding would be submitted to, inadequate consultation, the lack of detail as to what was to be provided, the impact on future school and nursery provision in the area and the potential for treating the development of the School and Mill Road Park separately. Additionally, some members of the Forum expressed concerns with regard to the adequacy of the consultation so far, their concern for the future of the park and the lack of definitive information in respect of the project. However, it was considered that it was important to maintain Mill Road Park as a public amenity for local people. To that end, it was noted that more consultation would need to take place, but it was vital that work continued to ensure the funding bid should be submitted at the appropriate time. It was suggested that a Task and Finish approach could be adopted to identify specific requirements of the development. 

AGREED
that the Executive be notified of the comments of the Forum as detailed above.

06.KTF.49
TRESHAM INSITUTE

Chris Hole the New Build Manager for Tresham Institute provided a presentation for Members of the Forum in respect of the new Campus development at Windmill Avenue, Kettering and the winding-down of operations at the St Marys Road campus. Mr Hole answered members’ questions in respect of the impact of the changes on students, local residents and courses provided. The thanks of the Forum were expressed to Tresham Institute for the provision of this important development in educational provision in the town.

It was also noted that the mosaic depicting scenes from the history of the town that had been part of the façade of the previous main building at the site, would be transferred in all likelihood to Kettering Leisure Village.

06.KTF.50
TOWN CENTRE REGENERATION AND GROWTH AREA PRESSURES

Members of the Forum received a presentation in respect of Town Centre Regeneration and Growth Area issues including the Milton Keynes:South Midlands Development proposals. Specific reference was made to Masterplanning for the Western Quarter of the town, the Local Development Framework’s Core Strategy due to be submitted this month), the Kettering Town centre Area Action Plan preferred options and the issues and options papers.

Members of the Forum discussed the provision of the plans to improve the waterside facility at Slade Brook, and the works required to undertake this, bearing in mind concerns regarding the water table at the bottom of Meadow Road Park. Additionally it was hoped that the loss of any green space due to these improvements would be minimized. It was acknowledged that the Masterplan would create a visually more attractive area of open space in the however, the area is also well used for informal recreation by local groups and it was felt that, within any design of the open space a recreation offer should be maintained, especially with more people living in the immediate vicinity.

Some concern was also expressed with regard to the need for improvements around the Rail bridges at Northampton Road and Rothwell Road, but these issues did not form part of this programme, but could be addressed by other initiatives. Concerns with regard to traffic flow and parking provision were also noted.

AGREED 
that the points raised above be noted and fed into appropriate consultations.

06.KTF.51
POLICE ISSUES

Sergeant Pauline Sturman of Kettering Police provided details of the impact of the Town Centre Dispersal Order that had lead to a decrease of 20% in incidents in the Town Centre over the festive period. Details of partnership working initiatives and community consultation projects were also provided, in particular the rolling-out of the Safer Communities Teams initiatives into Wards.

06.KTF.52
PARKS AND PUBLIC OPEN SPACES

Members of the Forum received a detailed report that provided general information on equipped play areas, public open spaces and community facilities in the Borough. It also notified members of the development of the Children’s play Strategy and the recording of how the facilities were managed in its Asset Management Plan. The report also provided details as to the role of the Council’s Capital programme in operational asset management, the assessment of local standards under Policy Planning Guidance 17, and activities for young children, adults and families. Information was provided in respect of  the consultative role of the Forum in respect of this issue and the manner in which consultation was carried out generally, particularly in respect of the identification of future schemes by local community groups.

Members of the Forum were invited to feedback on this issue by completing a consultation form in respect of this matter.

Mr Ian Watts, a resident of St Mary’s Ward, addressed the Forum in respect of Mill Road Park and the absence of capital funding in the Council’s budget for improvements to that facility, in view of the fact that it did not meet the Local Equipped Area for Play (LEAP) standards of the National Playing Fields Association.

It was noted that all parks required further investment to some extent, and that there were plans for improvements to Mill Road that would be implemented in the near future. Members of the Forum considered that it might be useful to address some types of anti-social behaviour, such as the riding of motorcycles in parks, by providing designated facilities for such activities, although it was acknowledged that it was difficult to identify an appropriate site for this uses, given the noise levels. It was also noted that anti-social behaviour in the Mill Road Park had been addressed and had improved. It was also noted that the outcome of proposal bids were being awaited.

AGREED
that the views expressed above be reported to the Head of Community Services.

06.KTF.53
KBC BUDGET 2007/08 AND CORPORATE PRIORITIES

Members of the Forum received a report that briefed them in respect of the Borough Councils Corporate priorities and Draft Budget for 2007/08.


AGREED
that the report be noted.

06.KTF.54
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


4th June 2007 at 7.00pm.


06.KTF.55
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING 
· Consultation regarding a Foundation Trust Hospital for Kettering

· Creative Business Sector Development in Kettering

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 9.10pm)

Signed________________________________

Chair
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